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Dear Mr. Maeda, Mr. Abbas, Mr. van Helvoort, Mr. Betts and Mr. Lam
Referencing IETF documents in ITU-T Recommendations

According to ITU-T rules it is only possible for ITU-T Recommendations to reference IETF documents that are Standards documents. While this is a bit ambiguous, it is normally taken to preclude referencing Informational RFCs. Some Informational RFCs go through the same review process as the Standards Track documents so that they have full IETF consensus. IETF framework documents are normally published as Informational RFCs, regardless of the consensus status that such Informational RFCs have in the IETF. 
There is an IAB approved document in the RFC Editors queue “draft-iab-streams-headers-boilerplates-08” that mandates the inclusion of the following paragraph in Informational RFCs that have gone through the same review as documents on the Standards Track: 
"It represents the consensus of the IETF community; it has received public review, and has been approved for publication by the Internet Engineering Steering Group (IESG)." 
If there has not been such a consensus call then this simply reads: 
"It has been approved for publication by the Internet Engineering Steering Group (IESG)."

Since all the MPLS-TP Framework documents will be published as Informational RFCs with IETF consensus we see no reason why ITU-T Recommendations cannot reference them.
The MPLS-TP wiki

We would also like to point to the MPLS-TP wiki:
http://wiki.tools.ietf.org/misc/mpls-tp/


This wiki gives further and more detailed information on the progress of the MPLS-TP project and can be used to find the latest revisions of the drafts mentioned above.
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